NEW YORK UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF LAW

WASHINGTON SQUARE, NEW YORK 3, N.Y.

FACULTY OF LAW

November 17, 1952

TELEPHONE: SPRING 7-2000

Professor Piero Calamandrei Borgo Albizi 14 Florence, Italy

Dear Professor Calamandrei:

At my request Chief Justice Arthur T. Vander-bilt of the Supreme Court of New Jersey has recently sent you a copy of his new casebook on procedure, designed for the use of American law students. Chief Justice Vanderbilt is, as you probably know, a leading figure in American legal education and law reform. I have written a review of the book, which will be published later in the New York University Law Review. I enclose a copy of my review so that you may be better able to understand how Chief Justice Vanderbilt's objectives and methods impress an American teacher, what problems he sought to solve, and how he went about solving them.

With warm regards to you and Professor Barile I remain

Cordially yours

Edward Cahn.

ENC/dk